

Department of Environmental Quality

Western Region Eugene Office 165 East 7th Avenue, Suite 100 Eugene, OR 97401 (541) 686-7838 FAX (541) 686-7551 TTY 711

Electronic

November 30, 2023

Anne Pagano
City of McMinnville Public Works Director
231 NE Fifth St
McMinnville, OR 97128

Re: Review and Acceptance of the 2022-2023 TMDL Implementation Plan Annual Report for the City of McMinnville

Dear Anne Pagano,

Thank you for submitting the November 1, 2023 City of McMinnville 2022-2023 TMDL Implementation Plan Annual Report due by December 1, 2023. The Department has reviewed your report and accepts the report as complete.

DEQ appreciates the work by the City of McMinnville to develop and implement extensive education and outreach, and public involvement and participation programs over the previous year. Additionally, DEQ commends progress by the City on all identified implementation measures including strategic planning for future years.

I would like to reaffirm that I am available as a resource to assist you as you move forward with TMDL implementation. Please feel free to contact me at (541) 972-5520 for assistance.

Best regards,

Grace Goldrich-Middaugh
Basin Coordinator
Watersheds and Stormwater
grace.goldrich-middaugh@deq.oregon.gov
541-972-5520

ec: Heather Tugaw, Western Region Watersheds and Stormwater Manager, DEQ Logan Adams, Engineering Technician, City of McMinnville James Lofton, City Engineer, City of McMinnville